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Thank you Mr. Chairman,
In 1998, after years of lobbying, I was honored to be in the Knesset, Israel’s parliament, to witness the passing of the Law for Equal Rights for Persons with Disabilities, a law that would change the lives of people with disabilities in Israel forever.

The Law initially focused on equality in employment and on accessibility of public transportation. Those chapters have been followed by the establishment of the Israel Commission for Equal Rights of Persons with Disabilities. As a person with disabilities, I am proud to be the head of this Commission today.
It was not until 2005 that our Law mandated non-discrimination and full accessibility in all public places, residential buildings and public services. The next challenge has been to enact the regulations required to put these provisions into effect, and to implement them through publicity and education along with vigorous enforcement.

At the same time, we have been working on ratifying the UN Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities. Our legal system requires that our laws be fully compatible with the Convention before ratification, and we expect that it will be ratified in the very near future. 

One innovative law that already realizes the requirement of Article 13 of the Convention to provide access to justice, allows people with intellectual and mental disabilities to give accommodated testimony in criminal proceedings. Today, many criminal cases involving people with disabilities that otherwise would have been closed, are pursued in order to bring the perpetrators to justice. 

Concerning Article 19 of the Convention, I would like to mention our Community Rehabilitation of the Mentally Disabled Law, which has allowed 9,000 people to live full lives in community housing. We need to continue to promote public policies enabling other people to leave institutions and build lives in the community.

Mr. Chairman,

I believe that the State of Israel stands at the forefront of legislation to promote equality and accessibility for people with disabilities, but we still face a number of challenges.
First, we must change the attitudes of the Israeli public, who too often see people with disabilities as recipients of charity, rather than as full and equal members of society. 

Second, we must work to increase employment opportunities for people with disabilities through partnerships with all sectors of the Israeli society. 
Third, we have been working to ensure that our laws are fully compatible with the Convention. I hope that at next year’s meeting, Israel will be a full member of the Convention.

Thank you for your attention.

